Kiowa County Commissioners Meeting
Courthouse Lower Level Conference Room

Special Meeting- Iroquois Center Exemption & 3 year contract w/ PIC
October 11, 2010

Present were Ronald Freeman, Gene West and Don Richards. Rhonda Whitney, Deputy
County Clerk took the minutes.

Ron has a copy of an Order from the Kansas Court of Tax Appeals that shows the
Iroquois Center failed to provide some necessary paperwork and that is why they are not
currently considered exempt on some of their properties- 501 S Pine, 202 E Nebraska and
205 E Nebraska. After discussion, it was agreed that the Iroquois Center should be
exempt from property taxes. Don moved and Gene seconded the motion to sign a letter of
support for tax exemption which the clerk then faxed to the Court of Tax Appeals.

Ron then raised a question about agreeing to sign a three year contract with Rhonda
Fernandez of Professional Insurance Consultants. The Clerk’s Office will see about
getting a copy of the proposed contract to discuss at a future meeting. No decisions can
be made until the contract is available.

Ron adjourned the meeting at 9:40,
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Carmen Renfrow, County Clerk




